


Kirklington Parish Council Meeting
Minutes of the Ordinary Parish Council held online (Zoom) on Mon 1st February 2021 (commencing 7.30pm).
Due to COVID-19 Lockdown this meeting was held online.

Present: Bob Radford (RSR)(Chair), Ian Woolridge (IW), Andrew Twidale (AT), Martin Smith (MS), Cllr Penny Rainbow (PR), Cllr Bruce Laughton (BL), Helen Cowlan (HC) (Clerk)
Public: None

1. Apologies for absence
Cllr Malcolm Brock.
2. Declaration of interest 
None.
3. Minutes of last meeting 
The minutes from the last meeting, held on 4th January 2021, were agreed as a true record and RSR confirmed that HC should sign on his behalf. Proposed IW, seconded MS.

4. Adjournment for matters to be raised by the public for future consideration, and County/District Councillor items
· Ivy Farm – RSR has received an email from a resident concerned about the state of Ivy Farm (updates in action log).    ACTION – HC to write to resident to confirm steps that are being taken (16-45). 
· Burst tyre incident – SS advised that a driver went over a pothole in the village and had to pull over, near WINGs/the Church for a considerable amount of time while awaiting roadside assistance.   The driver was very grateful to residents who checked on him and took him food/drink while he waited. SS has contacted the driver to advise how to contact NCC about the damage. ACTION – HC to email Village email list to see if we can find out who helped and give thanks (21-06).
· Potholes – SS has received information about potholes on the hill as you come into the village from Newark.  AT advised there is one in need of attention on the A617/Belle Eau Park junction (fork in the road).  BL advised details of the new Highways Manager, and that IW should contact him to be involved in discussions about structural patching. PR advised that the app is a quick and easy way of reporting potholes as it lets you select the location and add photos. ACTION – HC to report potholes (20-26). 
· COVID figures and vaccinations – BL advised that Newark and Sherwood figures are at approx. 300 cases but are slowly reducing.  The rate of vaccinations has rapidly improved as supply issues have been resolved.  RSR gave thanks and advised his experience had been excellent.  
· Southwell defibrillator – HC advised that a resident had used a defibrillator to help someone in Southwell a couple of weeks ago.  They had enquired about the process for defibrillators being checked, and what training is available.  HC has spoken to one of the people who co-ordinates checks and training, and will forward comments on.  Training (first aid and defibrillator) is available so HC will make contact about this in the future.  ACTION – HC to email co-ordinator (21-07).

5. Planning (HC) 
i) [bookmark: _Hlk54707045][bookmark: _Hlk53172354]21/00121/FUL – Land between Fallows End and Lynwood, Main Street – proposed erection of dwelling and garage.   Decision required by 11 February.
	KPC reviewed the application, and feedback from residents.  It was acknowledged that it was good to see the land being developed and there were no issues with the design of the house in principle, however, concerns raised included: 
· The height of the house and size/height of the garage are imposing and would be overbearing on neighbouring properties based on current proposals for position.
· Storm and foul water drains are unlikely to be able to cope with additional pressure. The site is in an area that suffers with flooding in periods of prolonged and/or severe wet weather, and sewage drains get full under peak conditions – a drain connecting at the front has previously overflowed and backed up into neighbouring land.  A high water table makes it likely that a soakaway would be impractical.  It is also believed that an old septic tank may still be on the land which could cause contamination.
· Outcome of vote: for 0, against 6 (one by email).  ACTION – HC to submit decision of ‘objection’ to NSDC by 11th Feb (21-08).
ii) 20/00636/FULM – Lineage expansion proposals.  Outcome – planning refused (feedback to follow).






6. Action points review (HC/all)

	Number
	PC member
	Subject
	Date Raised
	Status

	16-45
	HC
	Ivy Farm
	Nov-16
	ongoing

	
	
	State of site was raised (again) to NSDC, and then escalated due to trespass and damage.  NSDC Conservation Team have contacted the owner and served an enforcement notice for improvements to be made within 28days.  HC has received emails from residents raising concerns and has provided them with updates.
	
	

	
	
	Action: Awaiting outcome of enforcement notice.
	
	

	17-53
	HC
	School - Parking issues/ related CIL
	Oct-17
	ongoing

	
	
	No further updates at this time.  Awaiting outcome of Planning decision, and for information on how/when payments needs to be made.
	
	

	
	
	Action: none at this time
	
	

	19-57
	HC
	School Playing Field
	Nov-19
	ongoing

	
	
	All actions have been completed.  The draft usage agreement for the School playing field was submitted to NCC some time ago and no further updates have been received.  
	
	

	
	
	Action: HC to contact NCC again to find out next steps.
	
	

	20-01
	RSR/HC
	Footpath hardcore
	Jan-20
	ongoing

	
	
	Landowner has confirmed that additional stone will be added to level out the path, and reduce impacts of mud, whilst maintaining a natural feel to the area.  Works to be completed when weather permits, at no cost to the Parish Council (for which KPC is very grateful).
	
	

	
	
	Action:   HC to send formal thanks once works have been completed.
	
	

	20-25
	HC/IW
	Flooding / drainage projects
	Oct-20
	ongoing

	
	
	The site meeting between IW and NCC has had to be rescheduled, update will be given asap.  An email has been sent to IDB to try and confirm responsibilities; Church Lane drains have been inspected, due to the pumping station being overloaded and subsequently impacting Church Lane.   Video footage has been received from a resident showing flooding on the A617 near Ivy Farm.
	
	

	
	
	Action: HC to continue to chase for a response from IDB/ST; IW to raise flooding issue with Highways at site meeting to check ownership and responsibilities for dyke/land in that area.
	
	

	20-26
	HC/PR
	Potholes
	Oct-20
	ongoing

	
	
	IW has been tracking and reporting potholes; confirmation has been received that the A617 in the village is one of BL's top three priorities for funding (surface dressing) and further updates will be given when they are available.  The area has had some markings added which suggests there will be further repairs.  
	
	

	
	
	Action – IW will raise issues at site meeting with NCC (MD) for advice and will contact new Highways Manager (SB) if needed for further action.
	
	






	21-01
	HC
	Bridge repairs
	Jan-21
	ongoing

	
	
	The bridge on footpath 7 (behind the stable block) is cracking and rotting.  The one near the old Police house near Greet Farm is also in need of attention
	
	

	
	
	Action: HC to report for repair.
	
	

	21-02
	BL
	Robin Hood Road Signs
	Jan-21
	ongoing

	
	
	There are two signs for Robin Hood Caravan Park on Lockwell Hill (near the Go-Kart track).
	
	

	
	
	Action: BL provided contact details for new Highways Manager (SB) to report signs to.
	
	

	21-03
	HC
	Planning
	Jan-21
	closed

	
	
	Actions completed
	
	

	21-04
	IW
	Precept
	Jan-21
	closed

	
	
	Actions completed
	
	

	21-05
	HC
	Speeding lorries
	Jan-21
	ongoing

	
	
	The road has been quiet in terms of volumes of traffic except for beet lorries - one lorry in particular has been seen to travel at a ridiculous speed on regular occasions.  PR advised that PC Richard Dunn can be contacted about borrowing speed guns / doing training if needed in the future
	
	

	
	
	ACTION – HC to inform local Policing team / PCSO and request speed checks.  HC to enquire if any information is provided by the interactive speed signs. 
	
	



7. Financial matters (IW)
i) Balances current account £19889.68 (inc £14500.00 CIL), deposit account £5323.04 (inc CIL funding £718.18).
ii) Clerk payment – proposed RSR, seconded AT.
iii) NALC annual subscription – £95.35.  Proposed AT, seconded MS.

8. Traffic report (IW)
No reported issues.
 
9. NALC Training Course (HC)
NALC have shared information about an online training course called An Introduction to Planning (£16.50), which would be useful to attend to ensure the most up to date policies and procedures are used.  HC to speak to Barnby PC about potentially sharing costs but will book on and claim back payment.  Prop RSR, seconded IW. ACTION – HC to organise booking and payment (21-09).

10. Updates about the Gate to Southwell Festival (HC)
NSDC have confirmed that the Festival organisers will have regulations to follow (including licences) and will have to satisfy ‘blue light’ partners and Highways.  AT advised that it may be that plans will be like those that had to be put in place for the Ploughing Match (which was cancelled). Careful consideration will need to be given about traffic/parking, noise, litter, and ticket sale processes.  ACTION – HC to contact organiser for details including a site plan; HC to contact Southwell Town Council for information about previous events held in the area; HC to consider how best to contact residents which may be most affected; HC to speak to contact at NSDC for greater understanding of processes (21-10).

11. Rubbish in the Village (SS)
SS advised that rubbish, including tiny drugs bags and other undesirable items, have been found in a few locations around the Village.  ACTION – HC to pass on details of newly allocated PCSO for advice/next steps (21-11).

12. Local Policing Updates (HC)
PR advised that we have a new PCSO, and that it is hoped that Safer Neighbourhood Group meetings will resume (perhaps online).  ACTION – HC to circulate PCSO contact details and contact him with updates about current concerns with WINGS and speeding / traffic in the village (21-12).



13. Correspondence (HC)
i) British Royal Legion – currently unable to take / fulfil orders for merchandise.  IW advised that it would be useful to buy additional lamppost poppies to have replacements for those that break.  HC will review once update received to confirm that orders are being taken again.
ii) NALC Training Courses – local branch is reviewing the courses that are available and may provide access to more online.  Other branches may share places if available, and the member rate would apply.  HC will continue to share emails and co-ordinate bookings if required.
iii) NALC Elections info – NALC have created resources which can be used to share information about, and interest in, local councils and elections.
iv) NHS – residents should continue to wait for their GPs to contact them when eligible for vaccinations, which can be given at the facilities at the Showground.

14. AOB (HC)
Parish Council Vacancy – sadly Sally Broughton has now resigned.  AT advised he is happy to take on responsibility for the defibrillator checks.  ACTION – HC to contact NSDC to confirm procedure to follow; HC to contact SB to confirm if any responsibilities need handing over; AT to contact SB to get details to take over with defibrillator (21-13).

15. Date of next meeting – 1st March 2021 7.30pm
Please note that in line with NALC and Government guidelines, annual meetings have been suspended until 2021.  Monthly meetings will be held online during the lockdown period.  As restrictions ease, the Parish Council will assess when face to face meetings can return to normal (in line with NALC and Government guidance).



Helen Cowlan
…………………………….Clerk






























Kirklington Parish Clerk: Helen Cowlan, 22 Cardinal Hinsley Close, Newark NG24 4NQ;
Tel: 01636 672234 / 07905 787086; email: kirklingtonpc@gmail.com;
Website: www.kirklingtonparishcouncil.co.uk
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